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When we hang our stockings on the mantle this year, we 

will look back on a year filled with blessings.  
Dan loves teaching two Good News Clubs each week as 
well as filling in as bus driver and substitute teacher as 
needed.  He also likes to visit clubs and take pictures.
Michelle also has the privilege of teaching clubs each 
week, but the highlight of her month is preparing  
resources for teachers to use and presenting them at 
Teacher Training Classes.  
Cora has decided not to do cheerleading this year at 
school and she’s glad for the less hectic schedule.  She 
has so much going on in other areas of her life as she is 
in her senior year and preparing for college.  She still 
enjoys teaching a Good News Club each week.   
Caleb loves being in high school and is helping with an 
all boys Good News Club each Thursday afternoon.  He 
is also working hard on his History Day project.  He’s 
designing a website this year for his project so that is a 
new challenge.  
Jacob is playing on the junior high basketball team this 
Fall-Winter.  Like Caleb, he is hitting a 7th grade growth 
spurt which should come in handy for rebounding.   

Olivia got to go on her first 
youth group retreat to Ocean 

City in late November.  It’s hard 
to believe she is old enough to be 
in the youth group.  She’s loving 

every minute of it.  


